JUNIOR REPORT 2012
2012 proved to be a challenging season due to poor weather disrupting both

matches and training.
There were 2 firsts for the club, Under 10 boys playing hard ball and the U13

girls making their debut at hard ball cricket.
We continued to develop the coaching team with 3 under 18s completing their

Level 1 ECB courses and 2 coaches attending development courses. In

addition to these we enlisted the help of several under 15s to assist with

coaching along with 2 of our older girls assisting both the ladies and younger

girls.
The league fixtures were devastated by bad weather. The under 10s won the

soft ball league and finished second in the hardball league, under 15s won

their league. All other age groups finishing mid table and the under 13 girls

acquitting themselves well.
I am pleased to say the weather improved for the SJCF. The under 14s were

able to play in this competition thanks to Neal Grayston stepping in to

manage the side as Simon Martin was unavailable. The under 16s also had a

temporary manager Gail Hadlow and coach Mike Hadlow due to Gary Howell

(and most of the age group) being away, the 15s stepped up and were

captained by Alex Norman. Alex not only captained the side wonderfully but

produced outstanding individual performances.
During 2012 we had several young players representing Area:

Matthew Glover,

Jabe Rogers

Matthew Wratting.

Representing County :

John Norman

Ellie Botting

Sofie Millward Sadler.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all age group managers, coaches

and volunteers this has been a challenging year in many ways, your efforts

are appreciated. Also thanks to Mandy Bridson for her work as junior fixture

secretary.
In addition we underwent Clubmark re accreditation, which we passed with

flying colours, again many thanks to Mike and Gail Hadlow.
We have a few members who are stepping down from their role these are

Neal Grayston who is handing over management of the Under 14 to Dave

Young and Chris Smith who is unable to coach a team due to changing work

commitments. Gary Howell is taking a break from coaching having seen his

age group through from Under 10s to 16.
The junior managers and coaches have evaluated the 2012 season and are

already working hard to put in place an improved coaching and match

management system. We have a couple of new coaches but still need a lead

coach in one age group. I am so excited by the enthusiasm and energy that

the coaching team, led by Mark Judges, are putting into the preparations for

2013 and am sure both the juniors and senior teams will benefit.
Bring on 2013
Elaine Judges Junior Manager
